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Dear Friend of NRVC, 

On the topic of change, Cardinal Bergolio, now Pope Francis, said, “Fidelity is 
always a change, a blossoming, a growth. The Lord brings about a change in 
those who are faithful to Him.”

These words serve as guidance and inspiration to NRVC as we faithfully move 
into a new chapter of our organization. 

In September of 2016 Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C., who served as NRVC 
Executive Director for 14 years, was called to leadership in his community.  Brother Paul created 
a lasting legacy for the organization through his years of extensive networking and outreach. 
NRVC’s profile as a national and international “go-to” organization for all things related to 
religious vocations was firmly established. Brother Paul spearheaded many important projects 
during his tenure, including the 2009 Vocation Study, the Moving Forward in Hope initiatives, 
the International Vocation Conference, expanded member services, and a restructuring of the 
NRVC national office. He brought intelligence, competence, and humor to his role, and honesty 
that helped highlight the challenges and opportunities facing religious communities in the 21st 
century. We are grateful for his service and wish him countless blessings in his new role. 

In June 2017 NRVC hired Sster Sharon Dillon, S.S.J.-T.O.S.F., for a limited contract to serve as 
executive director. Under Sister Sharon’s direction the NRVC staff and board began preparation 
for a new five-year strategic plan. In December 2017, NRVC Development Director Mr. Mark 
Teresi announced his plans to end his term. Mark also served as director of the National Fund for 
Catholic Religious Vocations, established by the National Religious Vocation Conference, which 
serves as a direct benefit to NRVC members. Mark laid the groundwork for achieving the fund’s 
ambitious goal of eradicating the obstacle of educational debt to religious vocations. We now 
begin our search to find someone to carry on this important work as well as the much needed 
sponsorship and development for NRVC.

Throughout all these changes, NRVC saw a blossoming and growth in the NRVC membership, 
staff, and board. Members continue to receive excellent programming, services, and resources and 
the board continues the planning and collaboration necessary for furthering NRVC’s mission to 
promote vocations to religious life and provide vocation-related advocacy and education on behalf 
of and for the benefit of our members. 

We are primed for the changes the Lord continues to hold in store. We pray that we embrace the 
transitions and growth with grace, compassion, and, above all, hope.

In His Heart,

Brother Ronald Hingle, S.C. 
NRVC Board Chair
2013-2018

2016-17 HIGHLIGHTS AND INITIATIVES

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FOR MEMBERS 

Vocation ambassadors Program In June of 2016 and 
2017, NRVC sponsored a new workshop in South Bend, 
Indiana called “Share the Sacred,” for 21 teams of vocation 
ambassadors. The teams of three included a millennial, 
communications professional and vocation director. Partici-
pants learned communications strategies and tactics to cre-
ate a strategic plan to promote religious life. By taking part, 
all vocation ambassador teams committed to 100 hours of 
additional work to promote vocations to religious life. This 
program was funded by the Conrad N. Hilton Foundation 
grant.  

conVocation The 2016 convocation was held in Overland 
Park, Kansas, October 27-31 with over 300 participants 
from the United States and seven other countries. With 
a theme of “Awakened by the Spirit: Called to Disciple-
ship,” this gathering brought together vocation directors, 
leaders, and others involved in inviting a new generation 
to religious life. Keynote presenters included Ms. Sherry 
Weddell of the Catherine Siena Institute, Father Kevin 
O’Brien, S.J. of the Jesuit School of Theology, Santa Clara 
University, and Father Thomas Rosica, C.S.B. of Salt + Light 
TV and the Holy See Press Office. For the first time, NRVC 
held a livestreamed panel of young discerners and newer 
members. The livestream, funded by the Conrad N. Hilton 
Foundation, was hosted by Deacon Pedro Guevara-Mann 
of Salt + Light TV. Also at Convocation, NRVC voted on 
restructuring its 14 regions to 12 Member Areas. 

member area coordinator gatherings In September 
2016 and 2017, NRVC member area coordinators met in 
Chicago for prayer, professional development, and updates 
from the NRVC Board and staff. 

RESOURCES AND WEBSITE CONTENT
• In 2016, NRVC created a new resource entitled “Voca-
tion Culture: Reflection to Action” to help women’s con-
gregations in diverse settings evaluate and strengthen their 
internal vocation culture. These questions were written by 
women for women and are based on eight critical needs 
identified by the Women Religious Moving Forward in 
Hope participants. NRVC is grateful to the GHR Founda-
tion for underwriting this project. This resource is available 
for complimentary download for members and for purchase. 
It was among the five top best sellers in 2016 and 2017. 
https://nrvc.net/329/publication/4524/article/11644-women-
s-assessment-instrument 
• A final report summarizing the impact of NRVC’s 
series of four “Today’s Catholic Sisters” gatherings was pub-

lished. The report is intended to increase 
awareness and understanding of Catholic sisters among 
laity, clergy, media, and other interested parties. A higher 
public profile contributes to a church culture that encourag-
es and inspires young people to desire religious life. https://
nrvc.net/332/publication/4534-today-s-catholic-sisters 
• In 2016, NRVC asked Sister Kathleen Bryant, R.S.C. to 
adapt her book, Vocations Anonymous, for a new booklet, 
Discerning Your Vocation: Religious Life & Diocesan Priest-
hood. This resource was among the top five best sellers in 
2016 and 2017. https://nrvc.net/store 

• In 2017, NRVC produced 
two new resources for celebrating 
World Day for Consecrated Life: 
an upbeat video on “Why we love 
our vocation” produced by  NRVC 
Board member Father Toby Col-
lins, C.R. and Andrew Turski  and 
a prayer card featuring the beauti-
ful “Wake up the World” icon art 
written by Vivian Imbruglia and 
a prayer drawn from the words of 
Pope Francis. A number of addi-
tional handouts and updated bro-
chures were added to the NRVC 
store (nrvc.net/store).
• NRVC continues to add 

content to the Members Only Sec-
tion of the NRVC website. New addi-

tions include:
» Online Vocation Director’s Manual. A members-only 
resource, it is organized into eight main topics and 47 
sub-topics and will continue to be updated. https://nrvc.
net/vocation_directors_manual .  
» A Vocation Video Page was created in 2017 with 
over 75 links to videos and songs used in vocation 
discernment. https://nrvc.net/329/publication/4524/
article/15038-vocation-videos. 
» A Bibliography of over 70 books on Vocation, Dis-
cernment and Religious Life. 
» Updated Member Directory that includes website and 
social media platforms https://nrvc.net/re_institutions 
» Member Map to assist members to locate one another 
while traveling and for professional networking. https://
nrvc.net/member_directory. 
» Online HORIZON library with over 80 topics repre-
senting 17 years of HORIZON editions https://nrvc.net/
horizon_library.
» Updated Curriculum document for the professional 
preparation and continuing education of vocation  
ministers.

PRAY FOR VOCATIONS

NRVC prayer card
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https://nrvc.net/329/publication/4524/article/15038-vocation-videos
https://nrvc.net/member_directory
https://nrvc.net/member_directory
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editorial excellence. Thank you to the talented writers, pho-
tographers, and editors at TrueQuest Communications who 
produce these periodicals and to the NRVC editorial board 
members who provide creative input for HORIZON.
• In 2017, VISION was recognized with three awards 
and HORIZON was recognized as the best professional 
and special interest magazine. Congratulations to all our 
editors, designers, and writers who create and contribute, 
including: Patrice Tuohy, Jennifer Tomshack, Anne Marie 
O’Kelley, and Carol Schuck Scheiber.
• NRVC honored the following people and organiza-
tions for their outstanding contributions to vocation minis-
try at its 2016 Convocation:

» Harvest Award: Catholic Volunteer Network  
» Outstanding Recognition Award: Sisters Adrienne 
Kaufmann, O.S.B.; Lynn Levo, C.S.J.; and Patricia 
Twohill, O.P. 
» The Mustard Seed Award: Dubuque Area Vocation 
Association.  
• In 2016, at the annual J.S. Paluch Seminar in 

Chicago, Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C. re-
ceived  the Paluch Family Foundation Voca-
tion Award in honor of his 14 years as NRVC 
executive director.

• In 2017, the J.S. Paluch Company’s Na-
tional Vocation Awareness Division awarded 

Brother Ronald Hingle, S.C., NRVC Board chair, 
the Leadership in Vocation Ministry Award at its 

30th annual J.S. Paluch Vocation Seminar. Each 
year the National Vocations Awareness Division 

(NVAD) of the J.S. Paluch Company gives an award 
to a person who has made an outstanding contribution to 
vocation ministry. 
• In 2016, the NRVC 
Board provided Br. Paul 
Bednarcyzk, C.S.C. with 
a lifetime membership to 
NRVC and then in 2017, 
provided Miss Dolores Orzel 
with a lifetime membership 
to NRVC for their outstand-
ing long-term contributions 
to NRVC.

NATIONAL COLLABORATION 

NRVC regularly participates in and presents at the confer-
ences of national organizations to cultivate relationships 
and awareness so that a culture of vocations can be nur-
tured throughout the Catholic Church. 
• National Brothers Symposium: More than 200 people 

sponsored the Inspiration Nook and Marian Chapel. NRVC 
members representing 50 religious institutes participated. 
Sister Debbie presented the workshop “How do I recognize 
God’s voice?” Sister Ana Gonzalez, an apostolic novice 
with Dominican Sisters of Peace and NFCRV recipient, 
led morning prayer in Lucas Oil Stadium. NRVC member, 
Brother John Mark Falkenhain, O.S.B. with monks from 
Saint Meinrad Archabbey led participants in Compline in 
the Lucas Oil Stadium. NRVC members were invited to 
lead the candlelight procession for morning prayer and the 
closing Mass. NRVC’s participation was funded through a 
Conrad N. Hilton Foundation grant.
• Carol Scheiber and Sr. Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M. 
represented NRVC at the annual Communicators for 
Women Religious conference at Niagara Falls, Canada. 
Carol was honored for 10 years of service with CWR.
• Other conferences attended by NRVC staff included: 
Convocation of Leaders: The Joy of the Gospel in America; 
Conference of Major Superiors of Men; Leadership Confer-
ence of Women Religious; Religious Formation Congress; 
Catholics on Call Partners Conference; National Catholic 
Conference on Youth Ministry; National Federation of 
Catholic Youth Ministers; GHR Convening on the Study 
of International Sisters; and USC and UCLA Conrad N. 
Hilton roundtable discussion. Also involved were USCCB, 
CMSWR, LCWR, NCDVD, NRVC, CCMA, and FOCUS as 
well as Texas A&M, Yale, Michigan State and USC.

INTERNATIONAL COLLABORATION 
• International Meeting on Consecrated Life in Rome 
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C., attended this conference 
sponsored by the Congregation for Institutes of Consecrat-
ed Life and Societies of Ap-
ostolic Life (CICLSAL) Jan. 
28- to Feb. 2, 2016. Gathering 
under the theme of “Con-
secrated life in unity,” more 
than 5,000 men and women 
religious came from all cor-
ners of the globe to celebrate 
with Pope Francis the closing 
of the Year of Consecrated Life. 
Brother Paul’s participation was 
funded by the Conrad N. Hilton 
Foundation grant. 
• World Youth Day: More than 1 
million young pilgrims from around 
the world descended on Krakow, 
Poland July 25-31, 2016 for World Youth 
Day. NRVC members, board, and staff as 

nrVc Publications

HORIZON  In 2016 and 2017, the 
NRVC journal, HORIZON, contin-
ued its tradition of excellence. The 
Catholic Press Association recognized 
HORIZON with five editorial awards 
in 2016 and one in 2017, ranging from 
best feature article to best review sec-
tion to best essay. 
 In keeping with its commitment 

to helping communities navigate intercultural issues, 
HORIZON’s coverage included stories on building in-
tercultural communal life and assessing cross-cultural 
candidates. In honor of the 2016 Year of Mercy, HORIZON 
published a special edition mercy and vocation.  Other 
editions examined assessment, leadership, communal life, 
discipleship, vows, and more.
 To make it easier for readers 
to search and access its extensive 
online archives, in 2016 HORI-
ZON created an online library 
searchable by topic. Now readers 
may easily find articles since 1998 
on dozens of topics.

Vision Vocation guide and 
Vocationnetwork.org  
NRVC’s VISION Vocation Guide 
continued to be the most comprehensive re-
source available to those considering religious life.  It 
gave special attention to the Year of Mercy in its 2017 edi-
tion (released during the Year of Mercy), and VISION had 
a presence, along with NRVC staff, at the Mercy Center in 
Krakow for the 2016 World Youth Day.
 To better meet the needs of Spanish-speaking dis-
cerners, editions released in 2016 and 2017 both included 
a special section in Spanish, with particular emphasis on 
Hispanic culture and people in religious life.
 VISION received multiple awards for editorial excel-
lence in 2016 and 2017 for both its print and online cover-
age. The Catholic Press Association recognized VISION’s 
online blog “Questions Catholics Ask” in 2016, and in 2017 
it granted VISION awards for best publication, best article, 
and best columnist.

AWARDS AND RECOGNITION

•  In 2016, NRVC’s two main publications, HORIZON 
and VISION, together received seven national honors for 

representing 32 religious institutes gathered for a National 
Brothers Symposium at the University of Notre Dame in 
South Bend, Indiana on March 25, 2017. NRVC member, 
Brother John Mark Falkenhain, O.S.B. was the keynote 
speaker. The program was based on the Vatican docu-
ment “Identity and Mission of the Religious Brother in the 
Church.” The symposium was sponsored by the Conference 
of Major Superiors of Men, the National Religious Vocation 
Conference, the Religious Brothers Conference, the Reli-
gious Formation Conference, and the University of Notre 
Dame. Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M. represented 
NRVC at this event. 
• An inaugural Religious Brothers Day was celebrated 
May 1, 2017 from a collaborative effort of the Brothers 
Think Tank, made up of members from the Conference of 
Major Superiors of Men, Religious Brothers Conference, 
National Religious Vocation Conference, and the Religious 
Formation Conference.  Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M. 
served on this planning committee.

• NRVC collabo-
rated with National 
Catholic Sisters Week 
celebrated annually 
March 8-14. In 2016, 
NRVC sent the Reli-
gious Life: Absolutely 
Millennial! DVD to 
50 college campuses 
across the United 
States. In 2017, NRVC 
collaborated with the 
Center for the Study 
of Consecrated Life, 
Communicators for 
Women Religious, 
Giving Voice, and the 

Religious Formation 
Conference, to present 

a “Publicity Blitz and Glitz” and communal prayer service 
at CTU. A mini-grant from National Catholic Sisters Week 
through the Conrad N. Hilton Foundation enabled these 
organizations to purchase promotional items. 
• Mark Teresi and Maureen Cetera represented NRVC 
at the annual Resource Center for Religious Institutes 
(RCRI) in St. Louis, October-November 2017. 
• Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M. and Maureen 
Cetera attended the National Catholic Youth Conference 
in November 2017. Under its theme “Called – Llamados,” 
over 20,000 high school teens, parents, youth ministers, 
and NRVC members celebrated faith and discipleship and 

Sister Ana Gonzalez, O.P. and Sister 
Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M., 
at the 2017 National Catholic 
Youth Conference (NCYC) held 
November 15-18 in Indianapolis.

Banners of Polish saints  
for 2016 World Youth Day
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news anchor Noel Ocol, who interviewed the NRVC/VISION 
team for “Perspectives Daily.” 

COMMITMENT TO INTERCULTURALITY

NRVC’s commitment to interculturality and diversity was 
evidence by the following initiatives:
• In June 2016, NRVC hosted a meeting of church leaders 
in Baltimore to discuss cultural diversity in religious life 
using the 2014 NRVC-CARA study on the topic. The day 
was facilitated by Sister Teresa Maya, CCVI, general superior 
of the Sisters of Charity of the Incarnate Word. Participants 
included NRVC board members and representatives from 
the leadership conferences. Other participants included 
Father Ralph O’Donnell from the USCCB Committee on 
Clergy, Consecrated Life, and Vocations; Sr. Ellen Dauwer, 
S.C. from the Religious Formation Conference, Sister Mary 
Johnson, S.N.D.deN.; Dr. Arturo Chavez, president and 
CEO of the Mexican American Catholic College; and Father 
David Songy, O.F.M. Cap, president of Saint Luke Institute. 
This gathering was funded through the Conrad N. Hilton 
Foundation grant.
• In conjunction with a 2017 CARA/Trinity Washing-
ton University Study on International Sisters in the United 
States, Dr. Arturo Chavez, president of the Mexican Ameri-
can Catholic College (MACC) asked for collaboration to 
write a reflection guide for religious communities to better 
negotiate intercultural issues. Underwritten by the GHR 
Foundation, collaborators included: NRVC, International 
Union of Superiors General; Asociación de Hermanas 
Latinas Misioneras en América; Leadership Conference of 
Women Religious; National Conference of Vicars for Reli-
gious; Religious Formation Conference.

NRVC OFFICE EMPLOYEES

• NRVC welcomed Maureen Cetera in August 2016 as its 
Director of Finance and Human Resources. 
• After 14 years as NRVC’s executive director, Brother 
Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C. was called to leadership for the 
Congregation of Holy Cross in September 2016. 
• In June 2017, NRVC welcomed Sister Sharon Dillon, 
S.S.J.-T.O.S.F. as executive director for a one-year term.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

In response to the 2016 Year of Mercy, NRVC established the 
Misericordia Scholarship Fund for helping religious com-
munities in financial need with membership and workshop 
fees. Through the assistance of generous donors, the fund 
provided 41 religious institutes $20,570 in scholarships in 
2016, and in 2017, 32 religious institutes received $16,165. 

2016-17 HIGHLIGHTS AND INITIATIVES

well as VISION staff were present at the Mercy Centre. The 
Mercy Centre, which took more than two years to plan, was 
a collaborative effort of the Knights of Columbus, Canadian 
Salt + Light TV, Holy Cross Family Ministries, and NRVC. 
TrueQuest Communications was commissioned by the 
group to create a series of banners of Polish saints to line 
the walkway to the Vocation Cafe hosted by NRVC. NRVC’s 
participation was funded through a Conrad N. Hilton Foun-
dation grant.
• Vocations Ireland: Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M. 
presented the “Orientation Program for New Vocation 
Directors” to more than 50 participants in Ireland, May 
8-12, 2017. This collaborative work was funded by Vocations 
Ireland through a grant with the Conrad N. Hilton Founda-
tion. The workshop is part of a larger Irish effort to provide 
assessment skills and professional development to vocation 
ministers.
• International Vocation Ministry Conference in Rome
Sister Sharon Dillon, S.S.J.-T.O.S.F., Patrice Tuohy, and 
Father Toby Collins, C.R. took part in a gathering in Rome 
Dec. 1-3, 2017 to prepare for the 2018 synod on “Young 
people, the faith, and vocational discernment.” The gather-
ing, “Vocation Ministry and Consecrated Life: Horizons and 
Hopes,” brought together more than 800 religious to con-
front the challenges of vocation ministry and consider new 
possibilities, starting with current best practices. The event 
was sponsored by the Congregation for the Institutes of 
Consecrated Life and Societies of Apostolic Life (CICLSAL).
• NRVC/VISION traveled to Toronto to meet with Salt 
+ Light Media to explore areas for collaboration. Father 
Thomas Rosica, C.S.B., director of Salt + Light, hosted Broth-
er Ronnie Hingle, S.C., NRVC Board Chair, Sister Sharon 
Dillon, S.S.J.-T.O.S.F., 2017 NRVC Executive Director, Patrice 
Tuohy, VISION Publisher, and Phil Loftus, VISION Market-
ing consultant, to a tour of the Salt + Light studio and an 
afternoon’s discussion with Salt + Light personnel, including 

African American  
Religious Committee
Sister Gayle Lwanga Crumbley, R.G.S. 
Sister Josita Colbert, S.N.D.deN.;  R.G.S. 
Sister Patricia Dual, O.P.
Sister Magdala Marie Gilbert, O.S.P.
Sister Chala Marie Hill, F.H.M. 
Friar Douglas McMillan, O.F.M. Conv. 
Sister Patricia Rogers, O.P.

Brothers Symposium  
Planning Committee
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C.
Brother William Boslet, O.S.F.
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.
Brother Robert Clarke, F.M.S.
Brother John Mark Falkenhain, O.S.B. 
Brother Jack Henn, G.H.N.
Mrs. Martha Novelty
Brother John Paige, C.S.C.
Father John Pavlik, O.F.M.Cap.

Cultural Diversity Convening
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C.
Dr. Arturo Chavez
Sister Gayle Lwanga Crumbley, R.G.S.
Sister Ellen Dauwer, S.C.
Sister Mary Johnson, S.N.D.deN.
Sister Teresa Maya, CCVI
Father Ralph O’Donnell
Father John Pavlik, O.F.M. Cap.
Sister Anita Quigley, S.H.C.J.
Father David Songy, O.F.M. Cap.
Sister Joan Steadman, C.S.C.
Brother Tom Wendorf, S.M. 

Curriculum Document  
Committee
Sister Catherine Bertrand, S.S.N.D.
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.
Sister Charlene Herinckx, S.S.M.O.
Sister Lynn M. Levo, C.S.J., Ph.D. 
Father Thomas McCarthy, O.S.A.
Mrs. Carol Scheiber
Sister Patricia Twohill, O.P.

HORIZON Advisory Board
Mrs. Margaret Cartwright
Father Thomas McCarthy, O.S.A.
Brother Paul Michalenko, S.T.
Sister Elaine Penrice, F.S.P.
Sister Elyse Ramirez, O.P.
Sister Mary Rowell, C.S.J.
Ms. Jennifer Tomshack
Brother Tom Wendorf, S.M.

Finance Advisory Committee
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C., 

Sister Janice Bemowski, r.c.
Maureen Cetera
Sister Sharon Dillon, S.S.J. -T.O.S.F.
Sister Anna Marie Espinosa, I.W.B.S., Chair 
Bother Ronald Hingle, S.C.
Melissa Kean
Wayne Montague
Keith Zekind

Multicultural Committee
Sister Josita Colbert S.N.D.deN. 
Sister Gayle Lwanga Crumbley, R.G.S. 
Sister Anna Marie Espinosa, I.W.B.S., chair 
Sster Lisa Laguna D.C.
Sister Priscilla Moreno, R.S.M.
Sister Anita Quigley, S.H.C.J. 

Resource Advisory Committee
Brother Jonathan Beebe, C.S.C.
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.
Sister Josita Colbert, S.N.D.deN.
Sister Michael Francine Duncan, S.S.M.O.
Ms. Patrice Tuohy
Mr. Len Uhal
Sister Mary Yun, O.P.

Vocation Ambassadors Program 
Design Team
Ms. Cheryl Aughton
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.
Sister June Fitzgerald, O.P.
Father Adam MacDonald, S.V.D.
Sister Marie Mackey, C.S.J.
Ms. Siobhan Meluso
Father Lawrence Rice, C.S.P.
Mrs. Carol Scheiber
Sister Annette Schmeling, R.S.C.J.
Sister Theresa Sullivan, D.C.
Mr. Chris Swain

Vocation Culture:  
From Reflection to Action  
Writing Committee
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C.
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.
Sister Maria Hughes, A.S.C.
Sister Mary Hughes, O.P.
Sister Rose Bernadette Mulligan, I.H.M.
Sister Belinda Monahan, O.S.B.
Sister Patricia Wittberg, S.C.

Member Area Coordinators
Sister Alice Abate, O.Carm.++
Sister Connie Bach, P.H.J.C. 
Brother Jonathan Beebe, C.S.C.
Ms. Lori Benge
Sister Edith Bogue, O.S.B.
Sister Maria Brizuela, O.S.F.

Sister Natalie Cain, S.S.J. 
Sister Rita Cameron, P.B.V.M.++
Mrs. Nancy Costello +
Mr. Gregory Darr
Sister Joyce Detzel, C.D.P. +
Sister Michael Francine  
 Duncan, S.S.M.O.
Sister Jeanne Marie Gocha,  
 C.S.J. +
Sister Monica Gundler, S.C.
Sister Roselle Haas, r.c. ++
Mr. Chris Irr ++
Sister Vicki Lichtenauer, S.C.L. 
Sister Anna Maria Lionetti, R.S.H.M.
Sister Marie Mackey, C.S.J. 
Sister Celeste Mokrzycki, S.S.J. 
Brother Chris  Patiño, F.S.C.
Father Rocco Puopolo, S.X. 
Sister Mary Teresita Richards, S.N.D. 
Sister Diane Roche, R.S.C.J.
Sister Monica Seaton, O.S.U.
Sister Barbara Ann Smelko, S.C.++
Sister Christine Still, O.S.F. 
Sister Maryanne Tracey, S.C.
Mr. Len Uhal
Sister Hannah Vanorny, O.S.B.+
Sister Christopher Wagner, O.S.F. ++
Sister Bridget Waldorf, S.S.N.D.
Sister Maribeth Wentzlaff, O.S.B. +
Sister Mindy Welding, I.H.M. 
Sister Mary Yun, O.P.  

+ Ended term Summer 2016
++Ended term Summer 2017

NRVC National Board
Father Toby Collins, C.R. *
Sister Gayle Lwanga Crumbley, R.G.S.
Sister Anna Marie Espinosa, I.W.B.S.
Sister Michele Vincent Fisher, C.S.F.N. ++
Sister Virginia Herbers, A.S.C.J. +
Brother Ronald Hingle, S.C.*
Sister Maria Iannuccillo, S.S.N.D. * ++
Father Charles Johnson, O.P. +
Sister Lisa Laguna, D.C. +
Father Adam MacDonald, S.V.D. +
Sister Kristin Matthes, S.N.D.deN. *
Father Donald Miller, O.F.M. ++
Sister Belinda Monahan, O.S.B. +
Sister Priscilla Moreno, R.S.M.
Sister Anita Quigley, S.H.C.J. *
Brother Tom Wendorf, S.M. *++
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C.,  
 ex officio, 1/2016-9/2016
Sister Sharon Dillon, S.S.J.-T.O.S.F.,  
 ex offcio, 6/2017-12/2017
 
+ Began term Fall 2017
++ Ended term Fall 2017
*Member of NRVC Executive Committee

BOARDS AND COMMITTEES

NRVC staff and board members at the Mercy Centre 
“Vocation Kaverna” at the 2016 World Youth Day in Krakow.
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NRVC Statements of Activities, Years Ending Dec. 31, 2017 and 2016

 Unrestricted  Restricted  Total  Unrestricted  Restricted  Total
                                Temporarily                         Temporarily

 2017 2016

REVENUES AND SUPPORT
Membership 

Workshops and programs

In-kind donations 

Publications and resources

Unrealized gain on investments

Honoraria 

Interest and dividends

Contributions and grants 

Miscellaneous income  

Net assets released from restriction 

  ToTal Revenues and suppoRT

EXPENSES
Salaries and benefits 

Publications and resources  

Workshops and programs

Administrative and general 

Development

Board and committees 

Hilton Foundation program 

GHR Foundation program  

Porticus Foundation program

  ToTal expenses 

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS  

NET ASSETS
  Beginning of year 

  End of year  

FINANCES COLLABORATING ORGANIZATIONS

NRVC    is privileged to collaborate and partner with several Church organizations in their promotion 
of consecrated religious life. Their support is integral to our mission and helps us to sustain 

the vocation culture we celebrate. 

Major Collaborating Organizations
Conference of Major Superiors of Men (CMSM)
Congregation for Institutes of Consecrated Life and 
 Societies of Apostolic Life (CICLSAL)
Council of Major Superiors of Women Religious (CMSWR)
J. S. Paluch Co., National Vocation Awareness Division
Leadership Conference for Women Religious (LCWR)
National Conference of Diocesan Vocation Directors  
 (NCDVD)
Religious Brothers Conference (RBC)
Resource Center for Religious Institutes (RCRI)
Religious Formation Conference (RFC)
USCCB Committee on Clergy, Consecrated Life,  
 and Vocations 

Other Collaborating Organizations
A Nun’s Life Ministry
Catholic Campus Ministry Association (CCMA) 
Catholic Theological Union
Catholic Volunteer Network
Catholics on Call
Center for Applied Research in the  
 Apostolate (CARA)
Center for the Study of Consecrated Life
Communicators for Women Religious (CWR)
Giving Voice
Hispanic Women Religious
Institute for Religious Formation
National Catholic Council for Hispanic  
 Ministry

National Catholic Development Conference, Inc.
National Catholic Sisters Project
National Conference of Vicars for Religious (NCVR)
National Federation for Catholic Youth  
 Ministers (NFCYM) 
St. Anthony Messenger Press 
Serra, USA Council

International Vocation Organizations
Catholic Vocation Ministry Australia (CVMA)
Catholic Vocations Projects (Compass, U.K.)
Congregational Leaders Conference Aotearoa, New Zealand  
 (CLCANZ)
European Vocations Services (EVS)
German Bishops’ Conference for Clergy and Consecrated  
 Life
International Union of Superiors General (UISG)
National Association of Vocation and Formation Directors  
 (Canada)
National Service for the Evangelization of Youth and  
 for Vocations, French Bishops’ Conference (France)
Office of Vocations, Bishops’ Conference of England  
 and Wales
Religious Leadership Conference, South Pacific Islands
Union of Superiors General (USG)
Union of the European Conferences of Major Superiors   
 (UCESM)
Vocations Ireland

License    605
Single    198

Collaborators /staff    43

Total Members       846

Total Institutes         291

Total membership reflects:

Sisters     588

Priests/ Deacons   141

Brothers         53

Laypeople        64

2016 NRVC MEMBERSHIP

License    643
Single    179

Collaborators /staff    49

Total Members       871

Total Institutes        331

Total membership reflects:

Sisters     585

Priests/ Deacons   158

Brothers         70

Laypeople        58

2017 NRVC MEMBERSHIP

In 2017 Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C., received the 
Paluch Family Foundation Vocation Award from Dolo-
res Orzel (left), creative director of the Vocation Aware-
ness Division of the J.S. Paluch Company, and from 
company owners Bill and Mary Lou Rafferty in honor of 
his years of service, including his 14 years as Executive 
Director of NRVC.

     344,963   $344,963

  321,669  321,669

      59,173  59,173

     71,589                  71,589

         29,910 29,910

        4,190  4,190

        8,202            8,202

     43,004                       21,049 64,053

      14,534  14,534

    374,975       (374,975) -

$1,272,209   $ (353,926) $918,283

 171,704  171,704

      102,760   102,760

       239,962     239,962

 148,265  148,265

                       -   -

  103,555  103,555

      350,482  350,482

             5,414    5,414

 6,847  6,847

$1,128,989 $1,128,989

   $143,220    $(353,926) $(210,706) 

 

   $560,992  $885,257  $1,446,249

   $704,212 $531,331 $1,235,543

      346,897                     24,507 371,404

   159,756  159,756

      69,293  69,293

     68,620    68,620           

        67,884         67,884

    18,800  18,800

    12,444            12,444

       6,463       6,463

           715  715

      529,329        (529,329) -

$1,280,201  $ (504,822) $775,379

 335,275 335,275

      153,088 153,088

      145,828 145,828

       118,403 118,403

         99,588   99,588

         79,202   79,202

                      -    -

                      -      -                 

                      -    -

 $ 931,384 $931,384

  $348,817  $(504,822) $(156,005) 

 

   $704,212 $531,331  $1,235,543

$1,053,029 $26,509 $1,079,538

Finance Director’s Report
Investments under management with Christian Brothers Investment 
Services grew 10% from 12/31/2015 to $655,127 at 12/31/2016; the 
increase includes an unrestricted bequest of $25,000 received from 
Dr. Pat Skarda. As of 12/31/2017, the Dr. Pat Skarda Bequest Fund 
totals $29,099. Other investments held with Christian Brothers at 
12/31/2017 total $702,112. 

In 2016, $374,675 in net assets were released from restriction as 
the NRVC incurred expenses to satisfy the purpose specified by our 
generous donors. In 2017, $529,329 in net assets were released from 
restriction as the NRVC incurred expenses or met the time restriction 
specified by the Hilton Foundation. Net assets decreased by $210,706 
from 12/31/2015 to 12/31/2016; net assets decreased $156,005 from 
12/31/2016 to 12/31/2017. 

Membership revenue provided 38% of total revenue in 2016 and 46% of 
total revenue (exclusive of net assets released from restrictions) in 2017. 
Due to an accounting reclassification, Misericordia contributions are 

included with temporarily restricted contributions in 2016, and tempo-
rarily restricted membership revenue in 2017. Workshops and Programs 
netted $81,707 in 2016, a Convocation year. Workshops and Programs 
netted $13,928 in 2017, a non-convocation year. 

Salaries and benefit expense remained about even from 2016 to 2017; 
2016 salaries were supported by the Hilton grant in 2016 at a level of 
$158,737. Due to an accounting reclassification, Publications and Re-
sources expense in 2017 includes $49,601 expenses covered by in-kind 
donations from TrueQuest Communications. In-kind donations from 
TrueQuest Communications of $35,958 is not classified in 2016 Publica-
tions and Resources expense. $99,588 Development expense in 2017 
was incurred to satisfy the purpose specified in the Hilton grant.

The 2016 Annual Financial Review was performed by Sassetti Auditors, 
and the 2017 Annual Financial Review was performed by Knutte & As-
sociates. The NRVC closed 2017 with total net assets of $1,079,538.

Respectfully,

Maureen Cetera, Director of Finance and Human Resources
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CONTRIBUTORS

NRVC  is grateful for the generosity of our benefactors 
who contribute to our organization in grants, in-kind 

contributions, and financial donations. The following list reflects all gifts 
received from Jan. 1, 2016 to Dec. 31, 2017. Any donation or service 
received after that time will be included in the 2018 gift report. Every 
effort was made to acknowledge all gifts received. We regret any errors 
or omissions and would appreciate receiving the corrected information.

ANNUAL GIVING

The  Arthur Family  
 Foundation

Abbey of Holy Trinity

Mr. Danny Abramowicz

Ms. Donna Adams

Mr. Ryan Adamus

Ms. Elaine Alberts

Mrs. Rosalina Alejandro

Mr. Michael A. Alfieri

Mr. Roger Alvarez

Father Artuto Anonuevo

Donor Anonymous

Ms. M. Argyelan

Mr. and Mrs. Marty  
 Butzen

Mr. Bill Arnold

Father Chet Artysiewicz,  
 G.H.M.

Father Kevin L.  
 Badeaux

Mr. Robert Beatty

Benedictine Monks,  
 Elkhorn, NE,  
 Mount Michael Abbey

Benedictine Monks,  
 Richardton, ND,  
 Assumption Abbey

Benedictine Sisters of 
  Perpetual Adoration

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Crookston, MN

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Fort Smith, AR

Mr. Timothy Berg

Ms. Carmencita M.  
 Bermejo

Bethany Community

Mr. Bruno S. Blaszczak

Ms. Genevieve Block

Sister Joyce Blum, F.S.P.A.

A. Boc

Ms. Arlene Bocchetti

Mr. Joseph Bochniak

Mr. Theodore Bohlen

Father Jerome Botsko

Mr. and Mrs. John Bove

Ms. Zofia Brodka

Brothers of the Sacred  
 Heart, Province of  
 the United States

Father Samuel Brown

Mr. and Mrs. Michael  
 Byrne

Sister Cristina Caballero,  
 R.S.M.

Mr. and Mrs. Domenic  
 Calzaretto

Deacon Joseph B.  
 Campbell

Capuchin Franciscans  
 Province of St. Joseph

Mr. and Mrs. A.C.  
 Cardenas and Son

Mr. Michael Carnevale

Ms. Marina G. Carney

Mr. Francis Carpenter

Ms. Joanne M. Carpenter

Ms. Mary E. Cary

Mrs. Margaret Casey

Mr. Louis N. Casinelli

Sister Barbara Centner,  
 R.S.M.

Brother Irenee Chabot,  
 S.C.

Mr. James J. Chmelik

Mr. William I. Chryst

Ms. Sophia Cicero

Mr. William H. Clark

Ms. Margaret A. Cleary

Mr. Ralph A. Clifford

Ms. Bernice M. Cochran

Mr. Joshua Cole

Brother Kent Connolly,  
 F.S.C.

Dr. and Mrs. Ronald G.  
 Connolly

Mr. Joseph J. Connors

Father Gary P. Copping

Mrs. Agnes Cornelius

Mr. Timon Costello

Mr. Norman Cudeck

Mr. James J. Cuny

Mr. Jerzy Dabrowski

Mr. William Dausch

Sister Ellen Dauwer, S.C.

Mr. Paul David

Father Anthony  
 Dell’Anno

Mr. Thomas J. Dempsey

Ms. Evelyn Desagun

Father Edward Dhondt

Sister Mary Di Croce,  
 S.N.D.

Ms. Mary Ann F. Di Paola

The Most Reverend Daniel  
 DiNardo

Mrs. Barbara Divincenzo

Ms. Josefina Dominguez

Mrs. Judith Donnelly

Ms. Colleen Doyle

Ms. Kim Drefcinski

Mrs. Barbara Dries

Mr. Alfred Drumm

Mr. Richard Dujardin

Lt. Gen. Leo J. Dulacki

Mr. Norman P. Dusseault

Ms. Barbara Eby

Mrs. Gail Eck

Mr. Daniel Edquist

Ms. Alice Eickhoff

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Eller

Mrs. Gerrie Ellwanger

Ms. Isabel Eminian

Father James Empereur

Mrs. Susanna H.  
 Engelsman

Father Jerome C. Esper,  
 C.S.C.

Mr. Thomas J. Eyerman

Mr. Laurence Fahrner

Mr. James Falk

Father Charles Fanelli

Mrs. Hardar S. Farjo

Mr. Richard Faulkner

Ms. Mary A. Fiebig

Mr. Patrick E. Finnegan

Mr. Michael Flanagan

Father Leonard R. Foisy

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence  
 Forte

Ms. Mary Freeman

Sister Lucy Frein, R.S.M.

Mr. Steven Freire

Father Joseph Galic,  
 O.S.F.

Mr. George Gallant

Mother Magda L. Garcia,  
 H.N.S.G.

Dr. Gregory Gauthier

Mr. Walter Gdowski

Deacon Charles Gebron

Mrs. Roberta Gettler

Mr. Janusz S. Gibes

Ms. Faith Gilroy

Mr. Rocco A. Glammichele

Most Reverend Raymond  
 E. Goedert

Mrs. Carmen Gomez

Mr. Thomas Gormanly

Mrs. Arlene Grady

Ms. Mary Jane Grady

Ms. Christina Grapes

Mr. Joseph Greene, Jr.

Sister Antonia Marie  
 Groszkowski, C.S.S.F.

Mr. Edward M. Grotkowski

Ms. Joyce Guccione

Reverend Msgr. 
 James L. Gunn

Mr. Vincente C. Guzman

Mr. Pham N. Hai

Ms. Brenda Hammond

Ms. Elisabeth Hanley  
 Cremers

Most Reverend Bernard J.  
 Harrington

Mr. David Harris

Msgr. Joseph Harte

Mr. Kenneth Hartmann

Ms. Margaret Hayes

Mrs. Wilbert G. Hegener

Mr. Herbert Hennings

Mr. Douglas Herbek

Mr. Philippus Herkata

Mr. Carlos Hermida

Mr. James R. Herndon

Ms. Mary T. Hesburgh

Mr. Jared Heyde

Mr. Matthew Holmes

Ms. Mary Howard

Ms. Lynne A. Isaac

Mr. Phillip Jaeger

Mr. Joseph Janus

Mr. Keith R. Johnson

Mr. James R. Jones

Mr. Raymond E. Jones

Ms. Tammie R. Jones

Sister Mary Joseph

Mr. James Joyce

Mr. Leonard Kaehler

Mrs. Nancy Katarsky

Friar Jim Kent,  
 O.F.M.Conv.

Brother Edward Kesler

Father John C. Kieran

Mr. Charles Kirchoff

Ms. Nancy Kirkwood  
 Sidener

Mrs. Ellie Klenske

Father Gerald Knueven

FatherThomas  
 Kobuszewski

Mr. John Kopff

Brother Anthony Kreinus,  
 S.V.D.

Mr. Joseph R. Kruse

Father Howard Kuhns,  
 C.S.C.

Mrs. Silma S. Kuivinen

Mr. James Kulway, Jr.

Father William Kummer

Ms. Patricia Lamb

Mr. Robert A. Lambert

Mr. and Mrs. David  
 Lamping

Mr. Edward B. Laneve

Brother Robert E. Lavelle,  
 C.S.C.

Ms. Fay Lee

Mr. Carl A. Lekan

Father James M. Lennon

Ms. Rosemary J. Leonard

Mr. and Mrs. John  
 Leverenzzi

Mr. Edward Lezzer

Sister Vicki Lichtenauer,  
 S.C.L.

Mr. John R. Light

Mr. Raymond Lillie

Ms. Mary Beth Lipniarski

Ms. Nancy A. Lis

Mr. Stephen Lombardi

Mr. Curtis Long

Mr. Bruce Lory

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Lyons

Father Eben MacDonald

Mrs. Barbara Macek

Sister Carolyn Madden,  
 R.S.M.

Ms. Ann Magee

Father Roc Majalla

CONTRIBUTORS   

Catholic Health Association

Catholic Theological Union

Catholic Legal Immigration  

 Network, Inc.

Christian Brothers Services

Dominican Sisters of Peace

Holy Cross Brothers,  

 Moreau Province 

J.S. Paluch

Marianists

Marillac Center

Missionaries of the Precious Blood

NRVC Heartland Member Area

Praesidium, Inc.

Presence Health

A talk at NRVC-sponsored Vocation Cafe at 2016 World Youth Day in Krakow.

Resource Center for Religious  

 Institutes

Saint John Vianney Center

Saint Luke Institute

Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth

Sassetti Certified Public Accountants

Ms. Carol Schuck Scheiber

Sisters of Mercy of the Americas

Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet,  

 St. Louis Province

Society of the Holy Child Jesus

Mr. Mark Teresi and  

 Mrs. Mary Conley Teresi  

TrueQuest Communications

Viso Graphics

2016 Convocation Sponsorships

Mr. Donald Manchester

Mr. George Manz

Mr. George Manzolillo

Marian Sisters of the  
 Diocese of Lincoln

Father Leon Martin,  
 S.A.C.

Mrs. Librada Martin

Mr. John Masiello

Ms. Cornelia Masso

Ms. Rose Mathew

Mr. Matthew McDermott

Mr. John J McDonnell

Sister Joan McGlinchey,  
 M.S.C.

Ms. Elizabeth McHale

Mr. Thomas McKeon

Ms. Sheryl McMillan

Sister Ellen McNulty, O.P.

Ms. Florence McPherson
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Mr. Gene Meade

Mr. Dan Medecke

Mr. Eugene Meenagh

Mr. Robert Melcher

Ms. Elizabeth Mensah

Ms. Terri Meyer

Mr. John Mielnik

Ms. Catherine Miller

Deacon Mark Miller

Father Mark A. Miller

Mr. Henry B.  
 Mischkowiuski

Miss Marlies Mittleholzer

Mr. and Mrs. Perry  
 Molley

Mrs. Julie Durkin  
 Montague

Mr. Joseph N. Moran

Mr. Thomas Moran

Sister Carol Mucha,  
 R.S.M.

Deacon Roger Mullaney

Friar Thomas Mulligan

Brother Joseph Mussa

Sister Coralie Muzzy,  
 C.S.J.P.

Mrs. Mary Ellen Myers

Mr. Pedro Navarro

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Neff

Mr. Joseph Nelson

Mr. David Netterfield

Brother Chris Neuman,  
 O.S.B.

Ms. Ngoc Nguyen

Dr. Tony Nicholas

Mrs. Marie Norwood

Notre Dame Sisters

Mrs. Adoracion Rosado  
 Nues

Mr. Michael J. O’Connell

Sister Ellen Denise  
 O’Connor, F.S.P.

Ms. Leslie O’Dowd

Mr. Timothy O’Leary

Ms. Florence Olszowka

Mr. Robert J. Oremus

Mr. Martin Ortega

Our Lady of Victory  
 Missionary Sisters

Mrs. Sharon A. Palm

Ms. Theresa Palombo

Mrs. Teresita Parcon

Ms. Margaret Pekar

Father Jude Peters, O.C.D.

Mr. James M. Petro

Mr. James Podanowski

Mr. Richard Poklacki

Poor Handmaids of Jesus  
 Christ

Mr. John Power,  III

Mr. Stephen Pravato

Ms. Mary Price

Mrs. Aurora Pumares

Mr. and Mrs. Janusz  
 Pyrich

Father Joseph Raeke

Mr. Walter Rapske

Ms. Rita Regis

Mr. and Mrs. Michael  
 Reidy

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph  
 F. Reilly

Sister Diane Richner,  
 I.H.M.

Mrs. Mary Ann T.  
 Rickard

Sister Maria Riedel, O.S.F.

Ms. Kathy Rohr

Sister Teresina Rosa,  
 O.S.H.J.

Mr. William Rowley

Mr. James Ruffini

Mr. Peter Russo

Mr. William F. Ruzicka

Ms. Maria Saladino

Mr. Richard W. Sanders

Mr. Joseph M. Sartoris

Father Raymond J. Sayers

Reverend Monsignor  
 Thomas Scanlon

Ms. Barbara Schaffer

Mr. Peter Schaumber

Mr. Luigi Schiassi

Mr. James W Schmitt

Mr. Gerald M. Schnabel

Ms. Diane Schnellbacher

Mr. Brian Schroedl

Father James P. Serowik

Mr. Richard F. Seufzer

Mr. John Sexton

Mr. Richard L. Shanley

Mr. Timothy M. Sheehan

Ms. Victoria Simescu

Sisters of Mercy of the  
 Americas, South  
 Central Community

Sisters of St. Joseph of  
 Carondelet, HI

Sisters of the Resurrection, 
 Immaculate  
 Conception Province

Mr. Donald G. Smock

Ms. Constance L.  
 Sobanski

Mr. Richard K. Sommer

Ms. Corazon R. Sopena

Ms. Rita F. Spannagel

Ms. Maria Stadelmann

Ms. Leona Stanley

Mr. David W. Steffes

Ms. Janis M. Strang

Mr. Daniel Swaney

Mr. Joseph R. Sweeney

Mr. Gerard Tesume

Father William J.  
 Tkachuk

Mr. Alfredo F. Torrez

Mr. Tom J. Torsell

Mr. Robert Tortoriello

Father Joseph Trapp

Mr. Ted Trychta

Mr. Jerzy Tyszkowski

Sister Helen Vahling,  
 O.S.F.

Mr. James Vezina

Mrs. Mary Vieth

Ms. Yvonne Viguerie

Mr. Michael Vinciguerra

Mr. Dung Vu

Ms. Mary Lou Waak

Mr. Sean M. Warrenburg

Mr. Mark Washer

Father Dennis M. Weber,  
 Sd.C.

Mr. John H. Wehner, Jr.

Mr. Michael Welling

Mr. Ralph Weston

Mr. James T. Whaley

Ms. V Whittaker

Ms. and Mr. Kathryn 
 Wietz

Ms. Jean Wilhelmi

Mr. and Mrs. Roy G.  
 Wilkes

Sister Ann Marie Wilson,  
 R.S.M.

Ms. Mary E. Wiltsie

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M.  
 Wolosewicz

Ms. and Mr. Victoria  
 Wong

Most Reverend John W.  
 Yanta

Mr. John Yoscak

Mr. Jose F. Zaragoza

Sister Joanne Zielinski,  
 D.W.

MISERICORDIA 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Mr. James W Schmitt

Mr. Alfred Drumm

Mrs. Mary Ann T.  
 Rickard

Mr. Raymond Lillie

Mr. James Podanowski

Mr. Thomas Meskel

Mr. Matthew Holmes

Sister Alice Abate,  
 O.Carm.

Mrs. Maryellen Glackin

Sister Anna Maria  
 Lionetti, R.S.H.M.

Father Byron Macias,  
 C.M.F.

Sisters of Saint Joseph  
 of Carondelet,  
 St. Louis MO

Franciscan Friars,  
 Saint John the Baptist  
 Province

Sisters of the Precious  
 Blood, Dayton

Sisters of Charity of  
 Leavenworth

Ursuline Sisters of  
 Mount Saint Joseph

Sisters of Mercy of  
 the Americas

Society of the Divine Word

Sisters-Servants of the  
 Immaculate Heart of  
 Mary, Immaculata

Sisters of the Holy Union

Adorers of the Blood of  
 Christ

Congregation of Divine  
 Providence, San  
 Antonio, TX

Dominican Sisters of  
 Peace

Sisters of Charity of the  
 Incarnate Word,  
 Houston

Benedictine Monks,  
 St. Meinrad Archabbey, 
 St. Meinrad, IN

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Crookston, MN

Sisters of Charity of  
 Saint Elizabeth

Sisters of Providence,  
 Mother Joseph  
 Province

Marianites of Holy Cross

Sisters of Saint Francis  
 of Philadelphia

Sisters of Saint Joseph  
 of Peace

Dominican Sisters,  
 Mission San Jose, CA

School Sisters of  
 Notre Dame

Religious Teachers  
 Filippini

Sisters of Christian  
 Charity

Missionary Sisters of  
 the Sacred Heart  
 of Jesus

Maryknoll Sisters

Religious of the Sacred  
 Heart of Mary,  
 Eastern Province

Grey Nuns of the  
 Sacred Heart

Sisters of the Holy  
 Family of Nazareth

Society of the Holy  
 Child Jesus

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Bristow, VA

Congregation of Bon  
 Secours

Sisters of Charity of  
 Seton Hill

Oblate Sisters of the  
 Sacred Heart of Jesus

Sisters of Charity of  
 Cincinnati

Our Lady of Victory  
 Missionary Sisters

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Ferdinand, IN

Dominican Sisters,  
 Racine, WI

Franciscan Sisters of  
 Perpetual Adoration

Benedictine Sisters,  
 Watertown, SD

Little Company of  
 Mary Sisters

Benedictine Sisters  
 of Perpetual Adoration

Congregation of Our  
 Lady of Mount Carmel

Benedictine Monks,  
 Saint Joseph Abbey

Sisters of Saint Joseph,  
 St. Augustine, FL

Carmelite Sisters for  
 the Aged and Infirm

Religious of the  
 Assumption

Sisters of Saint Francis  
 of the Neumann  
 Communities

Claretian Missionaries

Sisters of Charity of  
 Halifax

Hospital Sisters of the 
 Third Order Regular  
 of St. Francis

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Neff

Donor Anonymous

Sisters of Mercy of the  
 Americas, Mid- 
 Atlantic Community

Canossian Daughters  
 of Charity

Most Reverend Raymond  
 E. Goedert

Mr. Gerald M. Schnabel

Congregation of Notre  
 Dame, Blessed  
 Sacrament Province

Deacon Roger P.  
 Mullaney

Ms. Ngoc Nguyen

Mr. Laurence Fahrner

Mr. John Kopff

Ursuline Sisters of the  
 Roman Union,  
 Central Province

Bethany Community

Mr. Carlos Hermida

Poor Clares, Jamaica  
 Plain, MA

Benedictine Monks,  
 Richardton, ND,  
 Assumption Abbey

Mr. James Vezina

Mr. James Joyce

Mrs. Aurora Pumares

Mrs. Barbara Dries

Mr. and Mrs. John M.  
 Eller

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph  
 Lyons

Augustinian Friars,  
 Western Province

Trappist Cistercian  
 Monks, New  
 Clairvaux Abbey,  
 Vina, CA

Sisters of the Presentation  
 of the Blessed Virgin  
 Mary

Holy Cross Brothers,  
 Moreau Province

Mr. Norman P. Dusseault

Mrs. Hardar S. Farjo

Sisters of Notre Dame,  
 Los Angeles Province

Hijas del Espiritu Santo

Mrs. Maureen Cetera

CONTRIBUTORS CONTRIBUTORS   

NRVC continues to welcome gifts to its Misericordia 
Fund, which allows financially burdened communities 
to become members of the organization or attend 
workshops. The fund is a primary way for religious 
communities that are financially sound to share the 
wealth and ensure that cash-strapped communities 
can obtain professional training and support in voca-
tion ministry.

To date,  the Misericordia Fund has provided 
more than 100 scholarships. https://nrvc.net/
donate?misericordia_scholarship=true.

Let the Church always be a place of mercy 
and hope, where everybody is welcomed, 
loved, and forgiven.         —Pope Francis 

National Religious 
Vocation Conference 

is proud to offer grants  
to religious institutes in financial 

need for NRVC memberships 
and programs. Please join in 

support of our efforts.

NRVC Misericordia  
Scholarship Fund

“RETURN OF THE SON,” SOICHI WATANABE

Ms. Nancy Kirkwood  
 Sidener

Trappist Cistertian Nuns, 
Mount Saint Mary’s

Archdiocese  
 of Saint Paul and  
 Minneapolis

Mrs. Anne Bunofsky

Sister Martha  
Juskewycz, O.C.S.O.

Ms. Anna Lopez

ORGANIZATIONS/
FRIENDS

Anonymous
Conrad N. Hilton  
 Foundation

DePaul University

GHR Foundation

J.S. Paluch Company
National Catholic  
 Sisters Week

TrueQuest  
 Communications

Vincentian Community

https://nrvc.net/donate?misericordia_scholarship=true.
https://nrvc.net/donate?misericordia_scholarship=true.


MISSION OF THE NRVC
The National Religious Vocation Conference (NRVC) is a professional organization 
of vocation ministers that presents religious life as a viable option in the Catholic 
Church. NRVC promotes vocation awareness, invitation, and discernment to life as a 
religious sister, brother, or priest. NRVC reflects all forms of religious life and provides 
educational opportunities, resources, and other supportive services for spiritual, 
professional, and personal growth.

NRVC GOAL #1: The NRVC proclaims a positive and hopeful image of religious life in 
the Church and society, while affirming the call to holiness of each person.

NRVC GOAL #2: The NRVC provides education, resources, networking, and support 
to its members and others involved in vocation work.

NRVC GOAL #3: The NRVC promotes dialogue among national organizations 
concerned with Church vocations, in particular to religious life.

NRVC GOAL #4: The NRVC recognizes and values the diversity within our church and 
strives to be inclusive of this diversity in all of its endeavors and programs.

NRVC GOAL #5: The NRVC fosters dialogue on vocational issues with a variety of 
church organizations with special emphasis on those who serve young adults and 
parents.

NRVC GOAL #6: The Executive Director, staff, and board of the NRVC ensure that the 
administrative responsibilities of the organization support and facilitate the purpose 
and mission of the organization.

5401 South Cornell Avenue, Suite 207 
ChiCAgo, illinoiS 60615  
773-363-5454  
nrvC@nrvC.net | nrvC.net

MISSION

Participants in the 2017 Vocation Ambassadors program are ready to spread the word about religious life.

NRVC staff 2017 (left to right): Mark Teresi, 
Sister Deborah Borneman, SS.C.M.,  
Marge Argyelan, Sister Sharon Dillon, S.S.J.-
T.O.S.F., Maureen Cetera, and Debbie Prieto

NRVC staff 2016 (l to r): Mark Teresi, Marge 
Argyelan, Wayne Montague, Sister Deborah 
Borneman, SS.C.M., Debbie Prieto, and (seated) 
Brother Paul Bednarczyk, C.S.C.

https://www.nrvc.net

